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City Council, We own a single family home in Petaluma that we rent to a lovely family. We are worried about the
city council passing ordinances that would make having a rental home in Petaluma more expensive for us as
landlords causing us to have to sell it. We are retired school teachers on a budget and yet put money into the home to
make it nice for our tenants. If the ordinance is causing us too much loss of income it just will not work for us
owning the home. I am certain that you will find many other landlords in our same situation. Pat Krusinski
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